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1. The annual plenary session of the Group B+ took place in Geneva on 4 October 
2016.  Interim Chair, Patricia Kelly, Director General, IP Australia opened the 
meeting.  With the departure of former Chair, John Alty, Chief Executive of the UK 
Intellectual Property Office (UK IPO), an informal election of a new Chair was held. 
   

2. Having no nominations from the floor, Patricia Kelly was designated as Chair of 
Group B+.  The United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO) acted as 
Secretariat.   

 
I. CROSS-BORDER ASPECTS OF CLIENT ATTORNEY PRIVILEGE 

 
3. The delegation of Switzerland shared feedback received from consultations with 

stakeholders which took place last year and presented their proposals for next steps 
in this area.  AIPPI also presented their views on client attorney privilege.   

 
4. The Group agreed to work towards a multilateral solution on client-attorney privilege 

to be undertaken by a reconstituted Core Group led by Switzerland.   
 

5. The Core Group will set an agenda for further work with an eye towards presentation 
of draft text at the Group B+ Plenary Meeting in 2017.   

 
6. Delegations interested in being involved in the work of the new Core Group should 

contact the Swiss Delegation by the end of October (alexander.pfister@ipi.ch).  
 

  
II. PATENT LAW HARMONIZATION 

 
7. The UK IPO, Japan Patent Office (JPO), European Patent Office (EPO), Hungarian 

Intellectual Property Office, and the USPTO updated the plenary on the work that 
has been conducted over the past year via four work streams.  It was agreed that 
the workstreams should continue their efforts where further necessary work has 
been identified.   
 

8. The Industry Trilateral, consisting of representatives from AIPLA, Business Europe, 
JIPA, and IPO also presented on the work they have undertaken with a view to 
continuing this work, particularly over the coming six months, in order to achieve 
further consensus amongst users.   

 
9. Based on a proposal by EPO, preparations are to begin for a user symposium to 

allow a wider range of users to contribute to patent law harmonization efforts.  It has 
been suggested that the symposium take place after the IP5 Meeting (May 2017) 
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and that feedback from the event should aid in finalization of a Group B+ 
Consultation Document.   

 
10. The Consultation Document is to be finalized after the user symposium and be used 

as the basis for a formal written consultation process on the identified patent 
harmonization issues.   

 
11. It was noted that ideally this process would be completed in time for results of the 

consultation to be considered at the Group B+ plenary meeting 2017.  The Chair 
recognized that this may be an ambitious timeframe, but asked the Group to 
maintain this as our goal at this point.   

 
12. The Chair will consult with the Sub-Group, including the EPO, and the Industry 

Trilateral in seeking to formulate a clear process and timeframe for taking the patent 
harmonization process forward over the next 12 months. 

 
III. PROGRESS ON MULTILATERAL INITIATIVES 

 
13.  Delegations, including WIPO, provided updates on multilateral initiatives such as 

PPH, PCT, IP5, Global Dossier, and WIPO CASE.   
 
IV. UPDATES ON SIGNIFICANT NATIONAL/REGIONAL DEVELOPMENTS 

 
14.  The delegations of Belgium and Sweden provided updates on the status of the 

unitary patent and unified patent court, respectively.   
 
V. ADOPTION OF THE GROUP B+ STATEMENT 

 
15. Group B+ agreed on a brief statement reflecting the key conclusions from the 

plenary session. 
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